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3015.  Department policies are found in the Bridges Administrative Manual (BAM), the 
Bridges Eligibility Manual (BEM) and the Bridges Reference Manual (BRM).   
 
The Family Independence  Program (FIP) was established  pursuant to  the Personal 
Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation  Act of 1996, Public Law 104-193, 
8 USC 601, et seq.  The Department of Human Services (DHS or department) 
administers the FIP program pursuant to MCL 400.10, et seq., and MAC R 400.3101-
3131.  The FIP program replaced the Aid to Dependent Children (ADC) program 
effective October 1, 1996.  Department policies are found in the Bridges Administrative 
Manual (BAM), the Bridges Eligibility Manual (BEM) and the Bridges Reference Manual 
(BRM).   
 
In this case, the department has requested a disqualification hearing to establish an 
overissuance of benefits as a result of an IPV and the department has asked that the 
respondent be disqualified from receiving benefits.  The department’s manuals provide 
the following relevant policy statements and instructions for department caseworkers. 
 
When a customer client group receives more benefits than they are entitled to receive, 
the department must attempt to recoup the overissuance.  BAM 700.  A suspected 
intentional program violation means an overissuance where: 
 

• the client intentionally failed to report information or 
intentionally gave incomplete or inaccurate information 
needed to make a correct benefit determination, and 

 
• the client was clearly and correctly instructed regarding his 

or her reporting responsibilities, and 
 

• the client has no apparent physical or mental impairment 
that limits his or her understanding or ability to fulfill their 
reporting responsibilities. 

 
The department suspects an intentional program violation when the client has 
intentionally withheld or misrepresented information for the purpose of establishing, 
maintaining, increasing, or preventing reduction of program benefits or eligibility.  There 
must be clear and convincing evidence that the client acted intentionally for this 
purpose.  BAM 720. 
 
The department’s Office of Inspector General processes intentional program hearings 
for overissuances referred to them for investigation.  The Office of Inspector General 
represents the department during the hearing process.  The Office of Inspector General 
requests intentional program hearings for cases when: 
 

• benefit overissuances are not forwarded to the prosecutor. 
 
• prosecution of welfare fraud is declined by the prosecutor for 

a reason other than lack of evidence, and  








